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Guatemala 
 
 
 

Guatemala, 29 April 2011 
 
 
 

H.E. The Ambassador Mr. Ricardo PUTZEYS U. 
Director of International, Multilateral and Economic Relationships 
Ministry of Foreign Affairs 
 
 
Your Excellency, 
 
I am particularly pleased to address to you concerning the Circular letter No. 02/2011 on the 
S-23, dated 21 March 2011, referring to the nomination of the Maritime Zone between the 
Korean Peninsula and the Japan Archipelago. 
 
From the technical point of view, in the benefit of the Safety of Navigation and because in 
nautical charts and in other publications related to this subject we can observe the frequent 
use of both names “Eastern Sea” and “Japan Sea”, this Directorate esteems wise for the 
mariners and other users of various publications related to this subject to nominate the 
concerned maritime zone as “Japan Sea and Eastern Sea” indistinctly. That is why I 
recommend to transmit to Vice-Admiral Alexandros Maratos, Chairman of the Working 
Group on the Review of the Special Publication S-23, the opinion of the Maritime Authority 
of Guatemala as focal point before IHO and  in quality of member of the Working Groups on 
S-23. 
 
I take this opportunity, Your Excellency, to express my consideration and esteem, 
 
Yours faithfully, 
Captain Sergio Alejandro PORRES ARMAS 
Director of Maritime Affairs 
National Defence Ministry 
  






